Statewide Committee of Blind Vendors

Draft Minutes of the June 6, 2017 – 4:30 p.m.
Quarterly Meeting
Attendance: 
Committee:

Keith Haley

Rich Braccia
 
Frank Roberts


Brandy Altergott    Amos Fatorma 
Jim Ferguson
Bureau:
Brian Sigman
 
Ed Owens

Nick Faenza

Everyone introduced themselves.

The minutes of the 3/7/17 and 5/18/17 were brought up for action.
Motion made by Rich Braccia to accept the minutes as presented.
Seconded by Brandy Altergott
Vote: Yes – 4, No – 0, Abstained – 0
Vote count is 4 as two members joined the call after the motion was voted on.

Chairman Hailey updated the Committee on his trip to Washington, DC to attend the Randolph-Sheppard Fly-In. Meetings were set up with Congressional Representatives   to discuss issues affecting the program. The topics included the award of contracts at Defense Facilities to Ability One without the recognition of the Randolph-Sheppard priority; the lack of opportunities offered by the Veterans’ Administration to Randolph-Sheppard; and the proposed commercialization of the interstate rest areas.
The participants of the fly-in sought greater communication between the Department of Defense and the Veterans’ Administration with the Department of Education which oversees the Randolph-Sheppard Program.
On the topic of the commercialization of the rest areas, the facts were presented of how this proposed change would negatively affect entrepreneurs who are blind as well as many other small businesses located in the vicinity of the rest areas. 
The Committee members thanked Chairman Hailey for his involvement in this important effort.

Ed Owens stated that the recently released Presidential budget includes an allowance for the commercialization of the rest areas.

Mr. Owens reported that the vending sponsorship payment from Coca-Cola was received. Vocational Rehabilitation, which has been a source of funding support to the BEP has had a budget rescission and funding is very tight. The Legislature will be going into special session to address the state budget for FY18.
Mr. Owens advised the Committee that Coca-Cola, as permitted in their contract, is requesting a 2% increase in the cost of product sold to BEP facilities. A price sheet with the specifics has been requested. The Department of Administrative Services is handling this request. New prices will take effect in July.

Mr. Owens also spoke of the partnership with the Connecticut Department of Public Health (DPH) to develop healthy recipes for over the counter facilities. BESB has already set the standard with vending partners to have 30% of items offered in vending machines to be in the healthy options category.

BESB’s cooperation with DPH dates back several years. This commitment has been recognized and BESB staff were invited to participate in a recent webinar with the Association of State and Territorial Health Officials in a presentation of how to engage agencies in other states which oversee the Randolph-Sheppard Program to become a partner in the healthy choices initiative.

Mr. Owens spoke of the open Insurance Enrollment period. The options planner was sent to all of the facility managers and a new co-pay rate will begin as of July.

Motion made by Rich Braccia to adjourn.
Seconded by 
Brandy Altergott
Vote: Yes – 6, No – 0, Abstained – 0
Meeting adjourned at 4:55 p.m. 
Page 1 of 3

